
06/20/2025
Dear Farmington River Elementary Families, 

As the school year officially wraps up, I am filled with immense pride and
gratitude for our vibrant community. These past two weeks have been a
joyous celebration of our students' achievements, marked by several
cherished traditions, including the PreK Bridging Ceremony, Last Day of
School Activities, and the Grade 6 Moving Up Ceremony. I had the privilege of
sharing these thoughts with them:

"Good afternoon, outstanding 6th graders, families, and guests! Today, we
gather to celebrate a truly special milestone: your moving up to middle
school! As I look out at all of your bright faces, I'm reminded of a fantastic
book we all know and love: Roald Dahl's The Twits. Many of you might
remember when we read it together back in 5th grade! Now, you might be
wondering why I'm talking about Mr. and Mrs. Twit at such a joyous occasion.
Well, those two characters are perfect examples of what happens when ugly
thoughts fill your mind and a mean spirit takes root. Remember how Mrs.
Twit tried to feed Mr. Twit spaghetti with worms in it? As Dahl wrote, 'It’s a
new kind of spaghetti, she said.' Thankfully, unlike Mr. Twit, you've all shown
excellent taste and a much better understanding of what makes a good meal
and a good education! Their constant tricks and horrid dispositions weren't
just funny to read about; they showed us how being unkind and nasty can
actually make you look and feel quite ugly inside and out. But here's the
wonderful thing: you, our incredible 6th graders, are the complete opposite
of the Twits! Instead of filling your minds with ugly thoughts, you've spent
your elementary years filling them with knowledge and creativity. I've
watched you grow from curious little learners into thoughtful, resilient young
people. The Twits were constantly trying to trick the birds, especially with
their dreadful sticky glue on the 'Great Big Sticky Old Twit Tree.' They thought
they were so clever, but the Roly-Poly bird and the Muggle-Wumps always
outsmarted them! And speaking of sticky situations, let's just say my office
currently has a rather impressive collection of Elmer's glue bottles. You, on
the other hand, have used your immense intelligence and creative problem-
solving to tackle challenges, not trap innocent creatures. You've climbed
educational 'trees' with genuine skill, helping each other along the way,
always aiming high, and always with kindness, proving that true cleverness is
about lifting others up, not sticking them down! As you embark on your
middle school adventure, I urge you to remember the lessons of Muggle-
Wump the Monkey and the Roly-Poly Bird: wisdom and cleverness can
overcome any nastiness. Continue to be the amazing, intelligent individuals
you are. Keep growing, keep learning, and keep spreading your good spirits.
Your journey ahead will be filled with new challenges and exciting
opportunities, and I have no doubt that you will face them with the same
grace and determination you've shown here. Congratulations, 6th graders!
We are so incredibly proud of each and every one of you. Go forth and be
magnificent! And as Roald Dahl wisely reminds us from Matilda: 'Somewhere
inside of all of us is the power to change the world.”

I wish you a wonderful and well-deserved summer break! We can't wait to
welcome you back, refreshed and ready for another fantastic school year in
the fall!

Sincerely, 
Laurie Flower, Principal
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first day school ‘25-’26:
half day
WED, AUGUST 27
DISMISSAL @ 11:45 AM

LABOR DAY - NO SCHOOL
MON, SEPTEMBER 1

BACK TO SCHOOL NIGHT
THURS, SEPT. 18 @ 6:00 PM
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The Early Kindergarten Bridging Ceremony was a heartwarming celebration of
growth and new beginnings. Ms. Hamill proudly shared the many accomplishments

of the EK class, highlighting how much the students have learned and grown. The
class then delighted the audience with a special song they prepared with the help
of Mr. Roberts. To conclude the ceremony, each student received a certificate and a

special necklace from Ms. Hamill before crossing the symbolic bridge to
Kindergarten, where they were warmly welcomed by Ms. Maxton. It was a joyful and

memorable moment for students and families alike!

Early Kindergarten Bridges to Kindergarten!Early Kindergarten Bridges to Kindergarten!

Victoria Radwilowicz
President’s Award for

Excellence

Olivia Lemon
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Math

Alexander Gale
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Math

Thomas Magovern
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Reading

Emmalyn Pachuslki
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Reading

Isla Collins
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Writing

Ryder Simonelli
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Science

Satpal Ghada
President’s Award for

Achievement:
Social Studies

Isla Collins
Laurie Nikituk Award

Victoria Radwilowicz
LaGrant Sportsmanship Award

Thomas Magovern
FRREA Award

Thomas Magovern
Smile Like Jack Memorial

Foundation Award

Emmalyn Pachulski
Cornelia Prindle Erbe Award

Victoria Radwilowicz
PTA Citizenship Award

Aimee & Phil Magovern
PTA Volunteer of the Year Award

6  Graders Shared a Poem that they collectively wrote
as a class!

th

Our 6th Grade Graduation was a beautiful celebration of
achievement, growth, and bright futures ahead. The afternoon

was filled with heartfelt moments as we honored our graduating
students. Families and famii gathered to cheer on these wonderful
scholars, and the rest of the student body watched from the back

of the gym, eager to share in the celebration and show their
support. Together, we recognized the many accomplishments of
the 6th grade class—from academic excellence to citizenship and
leadership awards. It was a joyful send-off for a truly special group

of students as they get ready to shine in their next chapter.

Congratulations to our 6Congratulations to our 6  Graders! Graders!thth

Emmalyn Pachuslki
presented the Class of
2025 Gift: Accessible

Playground Equipment!
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Yearly Teachers vs. Students volleyball Game!Yearly Teachers vs. Students volleyball Game!

Have a great summer & we’ll See You Next Year!Have a great summer & we’ll See You Next Year!
As another fantastic school year comes to a

close, we want to wish all our students a
joyful, safe, and adventure-filled summer!

Watching you grow and learn this year has
been a true pleasure. Keeping with

tradition, staff lined up at the front doors,
waving our students off with big smiles

and warm wishes as they boarded the bus
one last time this school year. Enjoy your

break; we can’t wait to welcome you back
in the fall!

The last day of school assembly kicked off with
Principal Flower wishing all students a creative and

adventurous summer. During the assembly, two
students were recognized for their outstanding

dedication with perfect attendance awards: Shea
Kennedy in 5th grade and Ryder Simonelli in 6th

grade! Following the celebration, the whole school
gathered in the gym for one of our favorite last day of
school traditions: the annual Teachers vs. 6th Graders
Volleyball Game! This fun-filled event brings everyone
together as our graduating students challenge their

teachers in a friendly, spirited match. With the
bleachers packed and cheers echoing through the
gym, it’s a joyful celebration of teamwork, laughter,

and school spirit.
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Otisfiber subscribers! You may qualify for reduced internet costs through
the Otis Connectivity Program, powered by Whip City Fiber (Westfield’s locally-owned utility). 

For information, please email tdigrigoli@frrsd.org or call Terri DiGrigoli at 413-269-4466

OTIS CONNECTIVITY PROGRAM

The annual Otis Library and Country Fair
will take place this year on Saturday, July 5,

2025 from 10am - 3pm on the Town Hall
Green in the center of Otis, Mass (Rtes

8/23). 

Featured are multiple craft booths, Tony's
Italian food, a bake sale, raffles, children's
activities, Copsicle truck, book and puzzle
sale, jewelry and more! This event raises
money for library programs and needs. 

For information on booth space or other
questions, or to sign up to volunteer,

please call the library at 413 269-0109 or
stop by during regular hours! We look

forward to seeing you there!

Otis Library Craft &
Country Fair 

Sat., July 5
10am-3pm


